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Date:   15 August 2014 

Our reference: 1314PRAC158 

Subject: Proposal for a Regulation of the European Parliament and of the 

Council laying down a prohibition on driftnet fisheries – COM (2014) 

265 final 

CC:    Evangelia Georgitsi (by email) 

 

 

 
Dear Ms Evans, 

 

Drift netting was the traditional way in which pelagic fish was caught and was probably 

one of the most sustainable forms of fishing devised. The use of drift nets has contracted 

greatly in the major pelagic fisheries in recent years, but there are small, regionally 

important fisheries in the North Atlantic still prosecuted by drift net fishermen. 

The recent reform of the Common Fisheries Policy praises regionalisation as one of its main 

pillars. This is meant to allow for tailor-made management solutions which are necessary 

to transform European fisheries into an ecologically and economically sound sector while 

contributing significantly to Europe’s blue growth strategy.  

The Commission’s proposal to ban all drift net fisheries, however, represents yet another 

top down approach neglecting the characteristics of individual fisheries. The Pelagic AC 

strongly opposes the proposed blanket ban on drift nets as it considers that this ban is 

contrary to the objectives of the CFP, discriminates against small scale fishermen and 

makes their economic survival less likely. Nor is it clear why, if the problem the Commission 

seeks to address is the illegal use of drift nets will a blanket ban succeed when current 

legislation has failed. It is not the method of fishing that should be judged, but the level of 

enforcement. The view expressed by the Commission that alternative methods of fishing 

could be adopted are not necessarily correct given the physical limitations of some of the 

vessels, but what is certain is that a change to trawling would be a retrograde step in small 

enclosed pelagic fisheries such as those currently fished.  

While the Pelagic AC fully recognizes and supports the need to stop illegal drift net fishing 

it can under no circumstance accept the devastating consequences this ban would have on 

responsible small-scale fishermen using drift nets sustainably with little impact on the 

environment. Many of the small-scale drift net fisheries are MSC certified which proves the 

strict standards under which they operate as well as their sustainability.  
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While in absolute numbers the economic impact of a full ban might not be significant on 

an EU fisheries level, it is significant to all those responsible small-scale fishermen who 

depend on drift nets for an important part of their annual income. Extinguishing these 

sustainable fisheries due to inadequate control and enforcement cannot be justified. 

Rather than banning all drift net fisheries, the Commission should ensure adequate control 

and enforcement and greatly penalize illegal drift net activities and lack of compliance.  

Against this background the Pelagic AC unanimously supports the draft recommendations 

issued by the North Sea AC on the proposed drift net ban (see Annex I) and urges the 

Commission to revise its proposal accordingly.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
 

 

Iain MacSween 

Chairman of the Pelagic AC 
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